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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of
 North Plainfield, NJ  on Monday, 23 April 2012.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, April 23, 2012 at 7:36 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde





Keiona R. Miller




Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr. 
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:


Council Members:
Everett Merrill (excused) 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.     

Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 12, 2011.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 13, 2011, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 15, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, requested clarification of the Mayor’s comments made at the March 12 meeting regarding the demolition of 40-42 Washington Avenue.  Using the Open Public Records Act, the speaker had requested the estimate and appeal documents as mentioned by Mayor Giordano, as well as the name of the contractor procured to demolish the building.  Mr. D’Amore questioned if the statements made by the Mayor were done so in error.  Explaining that the homeowner had filed the appeal with the Somerset County Board of Construction Appeals, Mr. Hollod advised that the Borough does not have a copy of the document as it does not fall under the Borough’s jurisdiction.  
Andres (name unintelligible), 152 West End Avenue, sharing his desire to work in the medical field as a first responder, he spoke of the vital experience he hopes to gain as a volunteer member of the Rescue Squad.        
Alexander Sauter, Rescue Squad member (no home address given), commented that Rescue Squad volunteers are here to help everybody and that their treatment by the Borough is despicable.  He said that he was prepared to edit together Rescue Squad-related comments from Council meeting videos and play them back for any interested member of the public.  Further, he accused the Council President of having a personal vendetta against the Squad, which the President denied.


NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Geraud Avenue Sanitary Sewer System Improvements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution allows for the reconstruction of the sewer line in Geraud Avenue.  The Somerset County Community Development Block Grant will help to fund the project which will commence sometime later this year.        
2.
Unionville Vineyards Application for Farmers’ Market – D.M.S.  Mr. Singleterry explained that this vendor is interested in participating in our farmers’ market.  Mrs. Forbes questioned the hours as they seem to run beyond the scheduled hours of the farmers market.  Mr. Singleterry assured that the hours will coincide with the regularly scheduled hours of the farmers market.  The Council President suggested holding the resolution for the next meeting.  
3.
Authorizing Sale of Excess Property on www.propertyroom.com – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod announced that the Vermeule Mansion kitchen is currently undergoing renovations and this resolution allows for the disposal of the old appliances.  He thanked Mr. Phoenix and the Police Department for their assistance with the resolution.    
4.
Supporting NJ State League of Municipalities’ Resolution for Municipal Enlistment in the Military Initiative:  “HIRING OUR HEROES” – M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes spoke of the plight of our veterans attempting to find work upon returning home from active duty.  She offered her full endorsement of the New Jersey State League of Municipalities’ program.    

OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Taxi Ordinance – L.L.R.  Mr. La Ronde proposed limiting the number of cabs in town to twenty-six with no additional cabs being added throughout the calendar year.  Licenses will be broken down into classes which will set the number of individual cabs per company.  Proposing a reference to Title 39 and the local noise ordinance, he stressed the need to forbid the unnecessary sounding of horns.  Should it be determined that the State issues taxi driver’s licenses, the responsibility will fall on the cab companies to ensure that their individual drivers are properly licensed.  Answering Mr. Singleterry, he replied that the State allows for a limit on the number of taxis to be licensed.              
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS: 

Mr. Singleterry reported that the Borough will host the Somerset County electronics recycling day at Vermeule on May 19 from 8 a.m. to 12 Noon.  On behalf of the Economic Development Committee, North Plainfield will soon produce a newspaper in which local businesses may advertise.   
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

04/23/12


